Council 11 July 2024 – Key Messages: 
1. Performance
Council reviewed CSP performance over quarter two against the objectives and measures set under the corporate strategy.  At the request of Council, the Leadership Team provided further information about a range of issues including; intentionally trained physio recruitment, career framework development and the implications of the general election for the profession and for the CSP. Council noted and approved the status of the CSP Strategy for quarter two.
2. The Association of Chartered Physiotherapists in Animal Therapy (ACPAT)
The Chair, Vice Chair and a former ACPAT committee members gave a presentation to Council on their concerns over the CSP animal physio affiliate memberships grade. Council members were able to ask questions of ACPAT. Council will reflect on what they heard before responding.
3. Transgender Healthcare Guidance
In 2023, Council requested that the Professional Committee develop professional guidance to support members who interact with transgender patients. A draft was presented for considering of Council.
It was explained that the draft had been developed by a short life working group comprised of members of Professional Committee together with representatives from the LGBTQIA+ Network and POGP. The working-group has input from a focus group of transgender service users who provided their lived experience. 
Council thanked the working group for the high standard of the guidance produced. Council members agreed to provide detailed comments prior to final approval.
4. Other issues – Council also received updates on: corporate dashboard development, composition of committees, risk management and financial performance.
